
• Recall was declared to NHTSA February 15, 2018 

• Retailers were notified March 1, 2018 via Service Bulletin to hold unsold new vehicles.

• Total Vehicles Affected
• Jaguar 307   US Spec 18MY Jaguar XF Sportbrake (X260) 

• Defect: Concern has been identified with the Supplementary Restraints System (SRS) 
calibration on certain 2018MY Jaguar XF Sportbrake vehicles. Vehicles in this condition may 
not meet some of the frontal airbag protection requirements in certain low speed impact 
scenarios. 

• Repair: All affected vehicles will require a software update to the SRS calibration. No parts 
required.

• Launch Date: Planned date for repairs is week commencing March 5, 2018

• Customer Notification: Mailing will be on or before April 6, 2018
29

TECHNICAL ENGINEERING SERVICES
18MY XF SPORTBRAKE SAFETY RECALL H090 –
SUPPLEMENTARY RESTRAINTS SYSTEM CALIBRATION


